
 
 

EDGEWATER REDEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY 
BUSINESS MEETING AGENDA 

Virtually through the GoToMeeting App. 
https://global.gotomeeting.com/join/549576013  

You can also dial in using your phone.  
United States: +1 (571) 317-3122  

Access Code: 549-576-013  
June 12, 2024 

4:00 pm 
 
The public is invited to speak at all points noted on the agenda.  Public comments will be 
limited to three minutes each unless prior arrangements have been made with the City 

Clerk or Chair.  Additionally, public comment will be allowed on agenda items at the 
discretion of Chair.  The times noted are approximate and may be subject to change. 

 
 

1. Call to Order 
 

2. Roll Call 
 

3. Pledge of Allegiance 
 

4. Agenda Approval 
 

5. Consent Agenda 
 

a. Minutes – April 10, 2024 
 
6. General Business 

 
a. 25th Ave. Streetscape Project   

i. Construction Update 
ii. Financial Update 
iii. Furniture Grant Update  

b. Joyride Parking Lot Request 
 

7. Council Report 
 

8. Director Comments 
 

9. Public Comments 
 

10. Commissioner Comments 
 

11. Adjournment 



  EDGEWATER REDEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY 
BUSINESS MEETING MINUTES 

April 10, 2024 
 

 
A regular business meeting of the Edgewater Redevelopment Authority was virtually 
through the GoToMeeting App. 
 
 

1. Call to Order 
 

Chair Riddle called the meeting to order at 4:30 pm 
 

2. Roll Call 
 

City Clerk and Clerk to the Authority Lenore Pedroza called the roll. 
 

Present:  Chair Todd Riddle, Authority Member Devin Lahtinen, and Authority 
Member Thea Samson 
 
Absent:  Authority Member David Fleck 
 
Also Present:  Authority Attorney, Malcolm Murray and Authority Director, Dan 
Maples. 
 

3. Pledge of Allegiance 
 

4. Approval of Agenda 
 
Authority Member Lahtinen made a motion to approve the Agenda as presented.  
Seconded by Authority Member Samson and passed unanimously. 

 
5. Consent Agenda 

 
Authority Member Lahtinen made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda, Minutes 
of December 13, 2023, as presented, Seconded by Authority Member Samson and 
passed unanimously. 
 

6. General Business 
 

a) Resolution 2024-01 – Posting Places 
 

Authority Member Lahtinen made a motion to approve Resolution 2024-01, A 
RESOLUTION DESIGNATING PUBLIC PLACES FOR THE POSTING OF 
NOTICE OF MEETINGS OF THE EDGEWATER REDEVELOPMENT 
AUTHORITY, as presented.  Seconded by Authority Member Samson and 
passed unanimously. 



 
a. Vacancy Interview 

 
Chair Riddle thanked Nicole Lang for reapplying for the vacant ERA seat and for her 
contributions to the board, thus far, and is happy that she wants to continue serving the 
community.   
Authority Member Samson did not have questions for Nichole at this time.  She did enjoy 
reading through her application and thanked her for applying.  
Authority Member Lahtinen thanked Nicole for the time she served on the board and for 
welcoming him onboard when he started. He had no questions for Nichole at this time but 
mentioned the work that he does collaborates with some of the Stantec projects in the past 
and thought it was interesting that they are working closely with each other on the 
Redevelopment Authority. There were no further questions. 
 
Authority Member Lahtinen moved to recommend to City Council, the reappointment of 
Nicole Lang to the vacant seat on the Edgewater Redevelopment Authority, serving Term 
#4 through December 16, 2028.  Seconded by Authority Member Sampson and passed 
unanimously. 
 

b. Grant Request  
 
Board Director, Dan Maples talked to the board about a one-time $50,000 
grant request for businesses along 25th Ave. to purchase uniformed patio 
furniture along the new Streetscape.  Each business will need to complete a 
patio permit through the Building Department and once approved will allow 
outside patio space along their business front.  Each business will receive 
approximately $5,000 to go towards the purchase of new patio furniture. They 
will be responsible for maintaining the furniture in the future, the City will not 
maintain the patio furniture.  There was a little bit of savings on the project, 
not having to relocate some gas lines and not having to relocate some 
electrical and should have about $20,000 to put towards this grant program.  
Chair Riddle wanted to clarify that pavers, plants, awnings, lighting, menu 
boards, heating units and maintenance, are not to be included in this grant 
program and that it is to be used for tables, chairs, possibly umbrellas, and 
umbrella stands only.  Board Director Maples stated that was correct, 
furniture only and no maintenance.  Chair Riddle also asked if there are 
unused funds from this grant, the City will be able to use those funds to 
purchase things like furniture for other areas of Streetscape project.  Mr. 
Maples agreed that the City will use those funds for like furniture in the area. 
Authority Member Samson likes the idea of supporting the businesses, and 
assuming they’ve lost revenue during the construction, a $5,000 grant from 
the City, for furniture, is a great for the businesses.  Would personally like to 
see some of the furniture be permanent in public spaces where people who 
are not spending money can sit and enjoy the area.   
Authority Member Lahtinen asked if businesses are selecting their own 
furniture or if they will all be getting the same.  Board Director Maples it is 



going to take some coordination with each business on the type of furniture 
selected.   
Nicole Lang, asked of the staff has the ability to support them in completing 
these grants and if the businesses are ready to act that quickly on purchasing 
furniture.  Board Director Maples said it is a quick turnaround and they will 
more than likely be placing multiple furniture orders as the grant request come 
in.   
 
Authority Member Lahtinen made a motion to approve the City’s Grant 
Request to assist with the purchase of uniform patio furniture along the 25th 
Ave. Streetscape project as presented.  Seconded by Authority Member 
Samson and passed unanimously. 

 
c. 25th Ave. Streetscape Walk Through (immediately following meeting) 

 
7. Council Report 

 
None 

 
8. Director Comments 

 
Would like to plan ahead and set a schedule for upcoming meetings.  Looking at 
the third Wednesday of June, August, October and December.   

 
9. Public Comments 

 
 None 
 

10. Commissioner Comments 
 
Authority Member Lahtinen – it is nice that they have Nicole back on board and the 
approval of the grant for the patio furniture is going to help beautify 25th Ave. and 
make it a desired destination for those outside of Edgewater.  Is looking forward to 
future discussions on other plans for 25th Ave. in 2024. 
 
Authority Member Samson – Super excited that Nicole will be coming back.  
Thanked Dan for all his updates on the 25th Ave. Streetscape project. 
 
Chair Riddle – Is equally as impressed on the 25th Ave. project, sees this as a 
catalyst for other locations throughout the City moving forward.  Thanked Nicole, 
again, for reapplying, looking forward to getting together again in June. 

 
11. Adjournment 

 
Chair Riddle adjourned the meeting at 4:59 pm 



 
 

Joyride Brewing’s 10th Anniversary 25th Ave Parking Lot Request 

Joyride Brewing is respectfully applying to use the 25th Ave Parking Lot for our 10th 
Anniversary Festival. We would like to have a celebration to earmark the occasion on Saturday, 
August 17th, 2024. It will be free of charge to the public and is a family friendly event. With the actual 
street being unable to be closed this year due to the road construction and concern about the impact 
to other neighboring businesses, the party would be contained to our building and the parking lot. 
Due to this, the event would be smaller in scale than previous years. We would like to have full 
access to the 25th Ave public parking lot across from Joyride (NOT including the Doll Hospital 
spaces) for Saturday for a stage to host live music. The festival area will be fenced and will take 
place in the parking lot. Because the street will not be closed, we do not believe a traffic control plan 
is necessary since traffic disruption should be minimal. Joyride will provide the necessary port-a-lets 
along with working with Edgewater Police Department or other security professionals to provide the 
necessary licensed security guards for the event. 

Joyride would like to have live musicians on the accompanied stage to be set up starting at 8 
am Saturday, 8/17 then left erected till 9 pm,  after which tear down will begin. Joyride will serve beer 
on the street within the enclosed event area via a festival permit. Food truck vendors already licensed 
with the City of Edgewater will also be in attendance. Other vendors may also be in attendance. 

Joyride will provide portable toilets, portable hand washing stations, trash receptacles, first 
aid/medical assistance, security to monitor the general public as well as to monitor entrances and 
wristbands to make sure only those over 21 are drinking. Signs will be posted every 15’ along the 
fence restricting alcohol possession of open alcohol beverage containers or consumption of alcohol 
beyond permitted points. Entrance for the event will be staged on the south side of 25th Ave between 
Sheridan and the alley the separates Joyride and Bottles & Bitters Liquor Store to control the flow of 
our ID and wristband station. 

Thank you for your time and consideration, and please let me know if you have any 
questions. 

David Bergen 
Founder & President 
Joyride Brewing Company 
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